
Dear Honorable Representatives, 

 

I hope this finds the session going well for each of you.    

 

On Monday evening, the Winooski City Council unanimously passed a 

resolution supporting the right of municipalities and their voters to adopt 

charter changes that do not directly challenge Vermont's State Constitution in 

the local interest of public protection, public health, and civic participation.  

 

Please find the resolution attached. The resolution specifically supports 

Burlington, and came forward in light of the proposals currently before your 

Committee.  

  

 

Thank you very much, 

 

 

Seth Leonard 

Mayor of Winooski 

sleonard@winooskivt.org 

802-777-3381 
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